Pack Leader & Parent Meeting

Meeting Minutes

January 22, 2007
Attendees:  
Natalie Kuehn, Bo Aldridge, Russ Rosburg, Becky Aldridge, Scott Alvar, Anne Carpenter, Wes Breder, Tracy Walker

Becky Aldridge opened the meeting at 6:00 pm.  She introduced Wes Breder, Training Chairperson.  Becky informed the committee that Beth Searfoss will fill the Advancements Chairperson position and Brian Spalinger volunteered to fill the Outdoor Chairperson position.  Vacant leadership positions that remain to be filled include:  Committee Chairperson, Membership Chairperson, and Assistant Webelos I Den Leader.   Becky informed the committee that Committee Chairperson position must be filled by the end of January (re-charter paperwork due) in order for the Pack to operate legally; and if the position is not filled, the Pack will disband.  Becky continued to describe how the Pack assets will be distributed should the Pack disband.
Vacant “once a year” positions that need to be filled include:  Scout Sunday Service, Candy Bar Sales, Scouting for Food, Crossover, Day Camp, Tiger Camps, Cub Camps, and Webelos Camps.

Becky distributed leadership forms to the new leaders.  Each leader verified his/her personal information on file with the Pack.

Becky shared a written thank you from the LISTEN Center in recognition of donating a 7’ Christmas tree with the theme of a “Handcrafted Christmas”.

Becky stated that she needed a list of Pinewood Derby winners so that she can get the plaque plates engraved.  Becky will send out an e-mail requesting said information.
Becky noted that patches for the Scouting Outing at the Ralph Engelstad Arena will be awarded at the Blue and Gold Banquet.
Becky stated that the Space Derby went quite well and solicited input for improving the event next year.  Ideas included serving a lunch, hosting a clinic, and scheduling times for each den.  She informed the committee that trophies for the Space Derby will be awarded at the Blue and Gold Banquet.

Becky stated that the Blue and Gold Banquet is on Saturday, February 3, 2007 from 3 pm to 6 pm at the Community Activities Center. The theme is “Aloha, Cub Scouts”. Scott Alvar reviewed Blue and Gold Committee assignments including food, decorations, events, set up and clean up.
The March pack meeting is on March 28, 2007 at the Prairie Rose Chapel Annex and the theme is “BALOO Skies”.  March meeting assignments are as follows:


Opening/Prayer/Flags/Closing
Bears and Tigers

Song




Leaders

Skits and/or Run-Ons


Webelos I

Raffle




Wolves

Set Up/Tear Down


All dens
Becky informed the committee that Crossover may be moved up from 17 May 07 to a date to be determined due to Bo’s May deployment.
Russ Rosburg gave the Treasurer’s Report.


Register Balance
$1413.15 – which includes scout credits

Petty Cash

$    62.00

Please remind leaders that the annual Youth Protection Training was due January 1, 2007 and must be completed.  Visit the NLC Website to complete the 45 minute on-line training.
The committee discussed some options for camps for the Pack.

The next Roundtable Meeting is February 8, 2007 at 7:00 pm at Holy Family Catholic Church in Grand Forks.
The next Leader’s Meeting is February 12, 2007 at 6:00 pm.  
The Lake Agassiz District Dinner is March 10, 2007 at 6:00 pm.  Venue TBA.

Bo and Becky Aldridge will attend the NLC Annual Meeting on February 24, 2007 in Fargo.

Respectfully Submitted,
Tracy Walker

